

February 6, 2004

Mr. Webb Fuller, Manager Town of Nags Head P.O. Box 99 Nags Head, NC 27959

Dear Mr. Fuller:

As you are aware, we have been working with the Town of Nags Head in creating a temporary fix in easing the traffic flow problem through right turn only exits here at Tanger Outlet Center. We feel that the temporary fix seemed to work reasonably well and at the same time we are aware this did create other issues. Based on the recurring unsafe traffic conditions in the front of the property, we see the need to place a center entrance on the property.

Tanger Outlet Center 7100 South Croatan Highway, Suite 45 Nags Head, North Carolina 27959-9057

A New York Stock Exchange Listed Company (NYSE:SKT)

Phone: 252-441-5634 Fax: 252-441-7350 www.tangeroutlet.com

We would like for the town to initiate the process necessary to create an intersection at Gull Street and Highway 158 with appropriate signal lights.

Respectfully yours, Hie Ferrell Mare

Debbie Ferrell Moore General Manager **Tanger Outlet Center**